	
[image: image1.png]SEAHAM




Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	MINUTES

3 September 2015



Meeting opened at 6.30pm

	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Mark Lilley, Tanya McNaughton, Caitlin Moroney, Craig Partridge, Catherine Woodbine, Cassie McCumstie, Kerri McCaw, Catherine Witcomb, Alison Imber, Allison Richards

	Apologies
	Rebecca Renshaw, Mandy Collins

	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read and moved as correct.

Moved M Lilley.  Seconded T McNaughton. CARRIED.



	2.  Action Items from last Meeting

	R Renshaw
	Newcastle Show Tickets – can we buy and sell them through the school and then kids attend independently, or does it have to be part of an excursion?
CARRIED FORWARD

	C Woodbine
	Contact Happidaze re embroidering blazers
FOLLOW UP – A Imber recommends The Uniform Place @ Wickham as they already have our logo – cost is $6.60 per item for embroidered to be done, plus $5.50 if pocket needs to be removed and then re-applied. A Imber suggesting blazer for parliament, assembly, public speaking, debating. Feels current blazers are the wrong colour blue to match our uniform, they are 8 years old and suggesting an update. Found Marks & Spencer website from UK – around $60 each available in black or navy, slim fit or regular fit. Looking at purchasing at least 6 blazers. A Imber has $100 from Rotary from recent debating competition. P&C supports purchase of 15 navy, slim fit blazers at cost of up to about $1,000 including embroidery. 

	C Partridge
	Clarify election of House Captains, and if being on the school parliament excludes a student from being elected House Captain.
FOLLOW UP - Spoke to Executive and decided that Ministers could be a Minister and also House Captain. School captains and School Vice Captains cannot be House Captains.

	K McCaw
	Survey – carried over from last meeting

FOLLOW UP – K McCaw has created survey. Two main areas – why are people not attending P&C meetings AND what would people like to see fundraising money directed towards.

	3.  Action Items from this meeting

	K McCaw
	Researching PAYPAL

	4.  Reports


	Principal
	· See separate report attached

	Treasurer
	· K McCaw will be trialling direct deposit with P&C account. K McCaw will research PAYPAL option.
· Fete is already doing well – with over $4,000 already received from fete.

· K McCaw advised can get an account with a keycard for only deposits meaning that money can be deposited at Australia Post, and asked for approval to set up this account. Approved by P&C.

· See separate report attached


	Canteen Committee
	M Collins advised:

· Last Red Day was another success. Thank you to Allison Drew and Sandra Batchelor’s mother for helping out at the last minute on the day. Thank you to the school community for supporting the red days. The kids really do love the special treat days.
· Canteen committee is on top of preparations for the fete and will contact Cassie next week to update progress with roster.

	Uniforms
	· New hats have arrived. Just small and large sizes of old ones still in stock. Still confirming cost of new hat – could be approximately $12, a slight increase from older hat.



	Correspondence
	· R Renshaw absent

	5.  General Business and Other Business Arising

	Fete
	· Classroom stalls on track.

· Main change to stalls has been due to the removal of the 1B demountable and the haunted house has moved to “parent teacher interview” rooms.

· Parent helpers needed for classroom stalls. Notes have gone home asking for parents to nominate times they can assist on stalls.
· Hunter River High bringing 40 students to perform at the fete – will provide entertainment on the verandah outside Year 1 Room.
· Dance ensembles will be performing in hall until 4pm

· Canteen is on track for setting up food stalls. Sausage sizzle plus roast lamb and gravy rolls will be provided. Food has been ordered and Sharon from Bakers Delight will bring bread with her to the fete (thankyou!)

· Green Hills Woolies has donated lamb for cooking in slow cookers and is offering good price on soft drink.

· Now have 7 sponsors – 2 gold (Telstra and Blooms) and 5 silver (Codrington Electrical, Ross Tyres, Hunter River Air, Voodoo Engines and Kids Rock Too).
· 2 major raffles on sale – Giant Raffle and Thermomix. Have now sold 130 tickets in the Thermomix raffle.

· Silent Auction – P&C set reserve prices for items. A Imber suggested listing items on eBay
· Mini Market Stalls – 12 confirmed spots – good diversity of different stalls.
· Donkey Doo Lotto Tickets on sale now - $4 each with $100 prize

· Inflatable slide – needs volunteers as there is no teacher allocated to the slide.

· C McCumstie has decided against buying polaroid camera for photo booth and is using an existing printer.

· Kids Rock Too doing disco between 4 and 6pm in the hall.
· First Aid will be provided by the office – staff will put up a sign notifying first aid will be provided at office.

· K O’Hare has created brilliant flyers – thank you.

· Photography competition has been opened with photos being received at the office. Mrs Bowman is organising someone to judge the photography competition.
· Ruby the Clown has been booked as face painter. She is charging $3 per child. We will charge $4 per child, and receive a profit of $1 per child. Children will be limited to small designs. Have been approached by another lady to do face painting for $30 per hour, and we feel we can provide enough business for both providers.

· C Woodbine will speak to shop and see if they can have their ATM machine filled with cash in case it is required.

· Art Show – students are creating art works and families will purchase artworks.

· K McCaw will arrange labelled money bags for office.
· K McCaw will contact P&C Federation and let them know we are having the fete.

· A BIG thank you to the support of our sponsors and to the work that Cassie and her team have put into the fete

	Fundraising
	· Earn and Learn – collected 27 000 stickers, and teachers are spending funds before this Sunday. Thank you everyone for your support and to C Woodbine for her coordination.
· Mango Fundraising – order forms have gone out with orders due back Wednesday, 28 October.

	Other business
	· Question re using text messaging as a form of communication. C Partridge advised that part of a new system being introduced to schools next year may make this possible, but he has not been able to confirm this. Office has contacted DEC IT department and it is currently possible to communicate with parents via text but it is at a cost. Will wait to find out more information about the capabilities of new system.

· A Richards presented bill of $125 from accountant who audited the P&C statements.


	Agenda items
	Any items for inclusion in the agenda should be emailed to Tanya McNaughton at darren.mcnaughton1@bigpond.com.au 



	Next Meeting
	6.30pm Wednesday, 4 November in School Library 


Meeting closed at 9pm. 
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